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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Plans Committee held at the Council Chambers on Tuesday 23rd June 2015 at 7.00pm.        
Present             Cllr. B. Lamb

Vice Chair
       
                          Cllr. M. Benson   

  Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman

Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. S. Hanson
69. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Cllr. Maycock and Cllr. Piper due to business commitments.

A vote was taken in the absence of the Chair and Vice Chair whom was to temporarily Chair the meeting.
A unanimous vote for Cllr. Benson to chair the meeting.
70. Matters Arising from minutes of 9th June.   
Minute 35
Footpath 69 has always been a Bridle Way and with the sale of the nearby property Mr Guy felt it was appropriate to re-instate the correct signage.
Minute 38
Cllr. Hanson had trouble getting on West Devon’s planning website so came into the Council Offices to look at the hard copy of planning applications.


Cllr. Benson informed committee that West Devon are aware of the website issues and are hoping to have a new IT system running by September.
71 . To deal with Planning Applications for comment. Interested parties are invited to comment on 
applications they have an interest in before a decision is made, at the discretion of the Chairman.

00535/2015
Mrs A. Jeffries

Householder application for replacement of flat roof with pitched roof, and erection of rear extension (part retrospective) at The Old Forge, Bere Ferrers PL20 7JG.

Comments-
Necessary enhancement to bring the building back to life.
Cllr. Lamb apologised for being late due to circumstances beyond his control. Cllr. Benson relinquished the Chair, Cllr. Lamb accepted the Chair for the rest of this meeting.
00546/2015
Mr & Mrs S. Joliffe

Reserved matters application for erection of a dwelling at and adjacent to 101 Broad Park Road, Bere Alston.
Mr Starkie supported the original application but has concerns with the detailed plans. He feels it doesn’t fit within that side of the road as it’s a bungalow, and the neighbouring properties on that side are all two storey properties. The plans show the garage as being a double garage when neighbouring properties have single garages. The plans also state that widening of the access gate by 1.4 metres with removal of the Devon Bank.

Discussions took place.

Comments-
Committee would like the retention of the Devon Bank. The garage is too large compared to the surrounding properties with a garage; a reduction in size would be more suitable.

72. Take note of any planning applications noted after consideration by the Borough.

00333/2015
Mr T. Young
Siting of a temporary caravan/mobile home for use of an agricultural tenant on Clamoak Farm at Clamoak Farm Bere Alston PL20 7BU.
Conditional Consent
73. To discuss Site Visits.        
Councillors have no powers to go on site of any planning application unless invited but care must be taken if invited; document the visit and pass on to the Clerk/Asst Clerk to show a record of the invite.

74. To discuss Denham Bridge Road.   
Cllr. Lamb stated that the Parish Council have been fighting for improvements on Denham Bridge Road, unsuccessfully. Cllr. Lamb is aware the Bere Peninsula Planning Group has this as an issue for possible improvements.

Cllr. Lamb proposed that 2-3 members form a small group to start a campaign (low contact level) regarding this issue and invited Mr Starkie of the Bere Peninsula Planning Group (Neighbourhood Planning Group) to join this group. Mr Starkie declined as BPPG are not a lobby group and he has issues being on a lobby group.

Cllr. Lamb would like to give news to the press with Full Council’s permission, also to pick up the 163 comments from BPPG questionnaire, to also keep a log of any accidents.

Discussions took place.

Cllr. Benson seconded the proposal.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.44pm.
Signed this 30th June 2015.
Chairman………………...
